
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 16, 2023 

Dear APW Families and Community, 

I am pleased to announce the results of the 2023-2024 Budget Vote, which are as follows: 

Proposition 1 - Budget  

To vote upon the adoption of a budget for said school district for the school year commencing July 

1, 2023 and ending June 30, 2024. Shall the proposed budget of $36,958,678.00 (THIRTY SIX 

MILLION NINE HUNDRED FIFTY-EIGHT THOUSAND SIX HUNDRED SEVENTY-EIGHT DOLLARS) for the 

Altmar-Parish-Williamstown Central School District as recommended by the Board of Education for 

the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023 through June 30, 2024, be adopted and shall the Board of 

Education be authorized to levy the necessary taxes therefor? 

Yes votes – 131 

No votes – 71 

Proposition 2 - Student Transport Vehicles  

Shall the Board of Education of the Altmar-Parish-Williamstown Central School District be 

authorized to purchase four student transport vehicles and three SUVs, including necessary 

furnishings, fixtures and equipment and all other costs incidental thereto, and expend a total sum 

not to exceed $797,701.72 which is estimated to be the total maximum cost thereof, and pay for 

such vehicles by using $797,701.72 from the District’s Capital Reserve Fund – Buses? 

Yes votes – 137 

No votes – 68 



Proposition 3 – Library 

Shall the sum to be raised by annual levy of a tax upon the taxable real property within the Altmar 

Parish Williamstown Central School District for the purpose of funding the Parish Public Library be 

increased by $12,000 to the sum of $48,000.00 annually? 

Yes votes – 129 

No votes – 75 

Proposition 4 - Election of Two Board Members 

Shawn Clark – 165  

Write-in Candidate (to be announced pending candidate’s acceptance) – 50 

 

In 2021, we began the process of developing a Strategic Plan: a set of beliefs and goals that 

would serve as the roadmap for every major decision made at APW. Our mission is as 

follows: Because we believe in the potential of each student, we provide diverse 

opportunities and a competitive education for all learners. Our vision is to prepare every 

learner for their individual chosen path. The passing of this budget allows us to continue to 

provide an array of educational programming, a variety of extracurricular activities, and 

support services available to students and families. Thank you for supporting the mission 

and vision of the APW Central School District.     

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Naomi Ryfun 

Superintendent of Schools 


